Ski for Light, Inc.

Executive Committee Meeting
August 24, 2022

Minutes

Welcome/Roll Call. Julie called the meeting to order at 8:03 P.M.

Treasurer’s Report. Tim reported that the Wells Fargo checking has a balance of $112,741.63; Wells Fargo savings has $74,814.25; Paypal has $19,200.19; total cash is $206,756.07. The Banker’s Trust $459,680.63. Unrestricted assets managed by Banker’s Trust is $115,066.37 for a total at Banker’s Trust of $575,047. Tim is very close to sending the fiscal year 2022 reports to the Budget and Finance Committee, then by the end of September, they will go to the accountants for the compilation and preparation of the 990.

2023 Event Update. Mike reported that applications are coming in at a brisk rate. We have 182 applications—58 guides, 104 vips, 4 mips, and 16 other attendees. It was agreed that we will need to increase our deposit to cover additional rooms for the event as well as reserve additional rooms for the pre-event days. 

SalesForce implementation update. Judy reported that SalesForce implementation is going well. We had initially estimated that we would need 15 seats but, at the moment, we are only using 10. It was agreed that we will ask for 5 additional seats to give accounts to key coordinators and leaders with responsibilities that include SalesForce data. 

FY 2023 Budget and other Finance topics. Bob reported that the Budget and Finance Committee has completed the draft budget. Tim Moved that the Executive Committee adopt the 2023 budget as distributed by the Budget and Finance Committee. Judy seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Birkie 2023 Outreach update. Mike Reported that we have received three guide applications for the 2023 event as a direct result of last year’s activities at the Birkie. 

Future events. 2025 Site Selection, 50th Anniversary. The Site Selection Committee continues to work on finding a suitable venue for the 2025 event. Colorado venues are proving to be too expensive. Current considerations are Minneapolis or Provo. 

Long-Range Planning. The group briefly discussed the sessions with Judy Mitchell of OneSource that were held in conjunction with the July meeting. Krista pointed out that it is unclear what our next steps might be. Julie will ask Judy to give us a bit more detail particularly as it relates to next steps. 

Julie and Krista had a follow-up meeting with Judy Mitchell to explore Julie’s idea of Judy working with the long-range planning committee. She is interested in doing this. Julie will follow up with OneSource to get a statement of work and a cost estimate.

New Code of Conduct Policy implementation. Julie expressed her belief that some Board members want more guidance on the new code of conduct policy so that they will feel ready to enforce the code if it becomes necessary. Julie asked if we should reserve time for this at the January Board meeting? Julie has invited Deni Elliott to assist with Board awareness and preparation. Cara has drafted a code of conduct handbook.

Upcoming Board and Executive meetings. Julie asked for agenda items for the Executive meeting on September 30 and the Board meeting on October 18.

Julie suggested that we create Dropboxes for the Executive Committee, Board, planning committee, etc. to store our documents and keep them up-to-date. Judy will suggest a structure.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:55 P.M. Eastern Time.




